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AGM 6th December 2022 – Captain’s Report 
 
 

Gentlemen, 
 
It is a pleasure to report that Covid didn’t affect too much our society. 
  
Instead we have a record year in numbers of playing members and guests. (average 35 
players per event) 
  
After a controversial AGM in my 2021, the Committee and the working group spent a lot 
of time to review and update our society rules after nearly sixty years. 
Job well done. 
  
Unfortunately the rules of the Hong Kong Golf club don’t make our life easy. 
  
For the first time in sixty years, we won’t be able to publish our 2023 monthly events 
ahead of the season, and we are forced to book each of our events three months ahead 
of time on a first come first served basis. 
  
And we are limited to 8 flights or 32 players. 
  
So far January and February  2023 are confirmed and we expect our March date very 
soon. 
  
We are hoping to organise the 25th edition of our Asian Ryder Cup somewhere early 
March, if our friends of Big Sai Wan can field a minimum of 12 players. 
  
Otherwise we will organise a Society tour with wives or partners. The targets  are Siem 
Reap, Danang or Thailand pending direct flights. 
  
Let’s go back to a happy golfing year. 
  
JP 
Captain 


